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 GBEA 
 

ELECTRONIC COMMUNICATION BETWEEN EMPLOYEES/STUDENTS 
 
The Nashua School District recognizes that today’s students are deeply engaged in electronic forms of 
communication for their daily interactions with friends, family and their larger social networks.  As 
educators, we too have turned to email, websites, blogs, text messaging, and use of social media websites 
to communicate with similar groups.  Whereas these forms of communications are dynamic, mobile, and 
quickly reach their audience through technologies that have become an integral part of our online lives, 
they must meet the high public and professional standards we have set for ourselves.   
 
The expectations outlined in this document are designed for the purpose of: 
 

1. Protecting the students, staff, and the District 
2. Raising awareness of acceptable ways to use electronic communication tools when 

communicating with students; and 
3. Raising awareness of the positive and negative outcomes that may result in using these tools with 

students. 
 
The following is a set of expectations that all members of the Nashua School District professional 
community are expected to adhere to when communicating with students electronically through social 
media, email, etc.  
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Legal References: 
 RSA 91-A; Access to Governmental Records and Meetings 
 20 U.S.C. § 1232g; 34 CFR Part 99; Family Educational Rights and Privacy Act (FERPA) 
 

Legal References Disclaimer: These references are not intended to be considered part of this 
policy, nor should they be taken as a comprehensive statement of the legal basis for the Board to 
enact this policy, nor as a complete recitation of related legal authority. Instead, they are 


